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	Town of Westminster

11 SOUTH STREET

MASSACHUSETTS 01473

FROM THE OFFICE OF THE

CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Phone: (978) 874-7413 * Fax: (978) 874-7411




MINUTES of MEETING

October 5, 2017
To:
Selectmen


Board of Health


Building Commissioner


Planning Board


Highway Department


Town Clerk
Present:
Chairman Dan Bartkus, Vice Chairman Gary Smith, Members: Robert Gendron, Carrie Monty, Secretary Susan Kalagher, and Agent Bob Maki
Absent:
Tim Sheehan
Guests:
Alan Clapp of NEXAMP, Lesley Wilson, Gordon Martin, Ryan Berg, Brian Campanale, Mark Popham, Don Foster, Wes Flis, Joan Dufort, David Dufort
Documents, Plans and other Exhibits
1. Plan – 45 A Mountain View Road
2. Sketch – 69 State Road East

3. Plan – 67 Bathrick Road

4. Plan – Ellis Road Solar Arrays
Dan Bartkus opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  The meeting was not being recorded.
Lot 1 North Common Road

Brian Campanela requested a Certificate of Compliance for DEP #336-0719.  Michael Wheeler, the previous owner recorded the project with the Registry of Deeds, but work was never done.  In order to move forward with this project,  Brian Campanela / Pier 3 Builders  intends to file a new Notice of Intent for the construction of a single-family home, driveway, utilities, and septic.
NOI
Lot 19 Bean Porridge Hill Road
Martin
7:10 p.m.  The public hearing for the Notice of Intent requested by Gordon Martin was opened and proof of notification of abutters was provided.  Mr. Martin submitted a Notice of Intent and plan prepared by Whitman & Bingham for Lance Dellogono dated May 9, 2016 and approved by the Conservation Commission (#336-0846).   The legal notice went in under Dellogono’s name as well as going to DEP as Dellogono.  Further issues resulted in Mr. Gordon not obtaining permission from Whitman & Bingham for the use of the plan.  Mark Popham represented Mr. Martin and presented a new plan showing a different septic system, reduced dwelling size, and other changes.  Mr. Martin will have to provide a new NOI to reflect the new owner’s plans.  The public hearing was continued to the next meeting.

NOI

45A Mountain Road

Curran

   7:15 p.m.  The public hearing requested by Thomas Curran for the installation of rip rap to control erosion of the shoreline at 45A Mountain Road was opened.  Mr. Curran provided proof of notification of abutters.  DEP requested a revision to the plan to describe resource area.  Bob Maki explained that because 3 ft. of shoreline had been lost due to erosion caused by wave action there is no habitat involved.  After review, the plan was unanimously approved with conditions.  The public hearing was closed at 7:24 p.m.
RFD

69 State Road East

1761 Saw Mill Realty / Old Mill / Foster

7:24 p.m.  The public meeting requested by 1761 Saw Mill Realty Trust for the installation of a handicap ramp and walkway at 69 State Road East was opened.  Don Foster explained the project.  The plan was unanimously approved with conditions and the meeting was closed at 7:28 p.m.

NOI

66 Ashburnham State Road

Martin / BRNE

7:28 p.m.  The public hearing requested by Gordon Martin for the construction of a new single family home at 66 Ashburnham State Road was opened.  Mr. Martin filed this NOI under his own name, but with a Whitman & Bingham plan.  Proof of notification of abutters was provided. Mark Popham represented Mr. Martin, submitted a new plan, and gave the overview of the project.  The new plan shows a house, reduced in size along with a reduced leaching area.  The septic system will be approved by the Board of Health.  The NOI submitted referenced the Whitman & Bingham plan.  This new plan should be referenced on the NOI.   To give the applicant an opportunity to correct this, the public hearing was continued to October 26, 2017.
RFD

67 Bathrick Road 

Berg

7:35 p.m.  The public meeting requested by Ryan Berg for the creation of a driveway within the 100 ft. buffer zone was opened.  Paul Grasewicz gave the overview of the project and discussed the location of the silt fence and culverts.  Because of the topography of the lot, there will be a gravel driveway.  The plan was unanimously approved with conditions.
Certificates of Compliance

The following Certificate of Compliance was approved based on recommendation from Bob Maki:

1. 35 Town Farm Road / Humphrey  #336-0253
Amendment #336-0880
Ellis Road / Old County Road Solar Project

Ellis Road Solar
RFD / Park Street Solar

RFD / WES-MA Farms

RFD / Westminster Village Solar

RFD / MA Solar Development

7:45 p.m.  The public hearing for the request for an amendment and 4 RFDs was opened.  Wes Flis of Whitman & Bingham gave the overview of the project.  All of the RFDs will come under one parent company with 5 project applicants.  The modification also includes the elimination of the driveway and the division of the project.    Access will be through the L & G plant.  After clarification, all  plans were unanimously approved.  The public hearing was closed at 7:50 p.m.  
 28 Livermore Hill Road Solar Project
Alan Clapp of NEXAMP and Lesley Wilson of Andrews Engineering expected to be on the agenda.  The NOI was not received by Conservation Commission.  Bob Maki did work on drainage calculations for the Planning Board and determined that there was no need for a NOI to be filed.  

Dan Bartkus recused himself and left the meeting.

The Woods of Westminster / Westminster Estates open space
Wes Flis discussed the open space plan.  The Woods of Westminster will retain ownership of the open space and will come under the jurisdiction of the Conservation Commission.  There are just under 200 acres of open space to be held in a recreation restriction for the length of 99 years – the maximum time allowed.  The Woods of Westminster may put in satellite bathrooms on this land.  After clarification, the Conservation Commission voted to accept the open space plan for the Woods of Westminster and Westminster Estates.
Dan Bartkus returned to the meeting.
8:25 p.m.  The Commission discussed the preliminary cluster development subdivision on North Common Road.

Minutes, Mail & Voucher

The Minutes of September 14, 2017 were approved and signed.
Mail was read & distributed.

A voucher for mileage for Bob Maki was approved.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,






Dan Bartkus





Chairman






(prepared by Susan Kalagher)
